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Thank you Chair,
Egypt aligns itself with the statement delivered by Togo on behalf of the African Group.

My delegation wishes at the outset to congratulate you on your election as the Chairperson-Rapporteur of the working group, We are confident that under your able leadership and guidance, the working group will pursue its work with a view to successfully implement its mandate.
Egypt reiterates its full support to the mandate of the open ended intergovernmental working group on transnational corporation and other business enterprises with respect to human rights as stipulated clearly in Human Rights Council Resolution 26/9, aiming at redressing a legal gap in the international legal order, thus strengthening the universality, interdependency and indivisibility of human rights for all without discrimination on any ground ensuring that no one is left behind. We firmly believe that the mandate of the IGWG will end by the completion of the elaboration of the legally binding instrument.
Mr. Chair, 
While recognizing the economic benefits of the transnational corporation and other business enterprises and their role supporting socio economic development efforts in solidarity with the host country, and while stressing that the primary responsibility for the promotion and the protection of human rights and fundamental freedoms lies with the state, we believe that the creation of an international legally binding instrument is of paramount importance, and that should be done in complementarity with other efforts exerted in other frameworks including the UN guiding principles for business and human rights.
Against this background, Egypt would like to commend the work done by the chairmanship during the last period and welcome the preparation of the Draft legally binding instrument and its draft Protocol, my delegation will be interacting positively expressing our comments and remarks on the two documents, in a constructive manner with view to strengthening their content and finalizing them as soon as possible allowing the victims of corporate human rights abuses to legally defend their rights and ensuring promoting and protecting human rights for all.
As general remarks on the draft text, we underline the importance of reaching an overall balanced text that takes into consideration the importance of encouraging foreign direct investments and protecting the rights of the investors in accordance with national laws and international agreements on one hand, as well as respecting human rights obligations by those investors on the other hand, with view to the important role of TNCs and OBEs in realizing socio economic development. In the same vein, a reference shall be made in the text to the sovereign right of the state to regulate and organize the investment activities on its territory with view to implementing its national development plans. In addition, a differentiation shall be made throughout the text between the obligations of the host country and the home country of the TNCs and OBEs, for example the home country shall provide the necessary guidance to the TNCs to ensure the respect of human rights. Throughout the discussions held in the previous sessions of the IGWG, participants emphasized the need to hold the violators of human rights in the context of activities of the TNCs and OBEs accountable and that shall be the purpose and the object of the legally binding instrument. 

I thank you Chair
***
